

June Meeting Highlights


Twenty-seven Waterways members & guests gathered at the Chartiers Country Club for the June 14th luncheon meeting.  Al Stein introduced Peggy Pfaff from the River Salvage office.  Eric Meduho was welcomed from Weavertown Environmental.  Mark Devinney took a moment to recognize CDR Briggs and all his hard work during his term in the Port of Pittsburgh.
Coast Guard News
CDR Wyman Briggs highlighted the following issues: 

· Change of Command is scheduled for Tuesday, June 20th.  CDR Briggs introduced incoming CDR Steve Wischmann who took a few moments to address attendees.

· Transportation Worker Identification Cards (TWIC) requirements are currently being finalized.  The program could require entire boat crews and facilities to carry this type of identification.  Implementation for this new program is being set for the end of September.  CDR Briggs thanked everyone for their assistance in meeting the recent deadline to get dock personnel listings to the Coast Guard. The TWIC card will be renewable every five years. There are four public meetings scheduled to address TWIC card concerns.  Open comment period ends on July 6th, however, it is possible that it may be extended.  Most concerns are regarding the background investigation process.
· Mariner Licenses have incorporated digital fingerprinting.  However, Pittsburgh will continue taking fingerprints and completing oaths for anyone requesting local processing.  These completed materials will then be forwarded to REC Memphis for approval and forwarded to REC Toledo for mariners who have had their licenses processed at the Toledo Regional Exam Center. 

· Two towboats sank last week.  CDR Briggs recognized all parties including Weavertown Environmental, Allegheny Power, and River Salvage for their quick response time to contain the oil spill.  
· The Three Rivers Regatta schedule was reviewed for July 1-4th.  There will be several river closures surrounding the Champ Boat races, Sailboat race and Fireworks.  Towboats that need to transit this area during partial or full river closures should contact the Coast Guard on-scene Patrol Commander on channel 13 or 16 to coordinate passage. 
· Final security planning is being completed for the scheduled All-Star Game at PNC Park.  Extra resources from Coast Guard Marine Safety Security Teams will be in the area for the All-Star Game.
Army Corps of Engineers

James Rockovich presented the attached report to the membership. (See Attach1)  


Dick Ehringer requested information on the contingency plan for emergencies during the Army Corp’s trip to complete repairs at Greenup in the Huntington District.  The Corp will be three to four days out from Pittsburgh if they need to return to address any kind of crisis.  Basically, there is no contingency plan.  Emergencies will be handled immediately with the potential of outside contactors covering the situation.  

Dick also requested that Rocky obtain the dike training tapes that can be shown to all Captains and Pilots.  This will aid in their knowledge of how the dikes will help.

National Weather Service

William Drzal presented the attached report.  (See Attach1)
Port of Pittsburgh Commission Report
   Mary Ann Bucci reported on the following:
· The port will be kicking off its Allegheny River Initiative with a stakeholders meeting scheduled for June 15th in Oakmont. Meetings will be arranged for the upper and lower Allegheny with an eye toward the 2008 President’s budget. No money has been invested for several years and many of the locks are subject to serious disruptions if the maintenance is not addressed. 

· Another practicum with Carnegie Mellon University students has begun.  This practicum focuses on furthering the SmartLock Project through the need of wireless data.  This new project will begin June 26th with a scheduled completion date at the end of August.
· On behalf of the Port of Pittsburgh, Mary Ann Bucci thanked CDR Briggs for all his work during his term in Pittsburgh and wished him much future success.
Navigation Committee Report

Dick Ehringer reported that there have been no permitting issues.  Also, a Licensing Seminar is being planned utilizing Gary Keen of the River School.  Stay tuned for additional information on date and location.
Legislative Committee Report

No additional information was addressed under this agenda item.
Other Meeting Comments


Mark thanked everyone for their attendance and concluded the monthly meeting.
July Membership Meeting
The next membership meeting is scheduled for July 12th at the Chartiers Country Club. Registration will begin at 11:45 a.m. with lunch being served promptly at Noon. Please call, email or fax the response form below by Thursday, July 6th if you plan on attending the luncheon meeting.
Waterways Association of Pittsburgh

Meeting Response Form

Chartiers Country Club
July 12, 2006 at 11:45 a.m.

Luncheon: 


Fresh Fruit Salad with Honey Cream

Fillet of Salmon Broiled w/White Wine and served w/Cucumber Dill Sauce


Wild Rice Blend


Rolls and Beverage

Lemon Meringue Pie
Cost:
$20/per person
_____
YES, I will be attending

_____
No, I will not be attending

**Special Dietary Requirements:_____________________________________

NAME:
_____________________________________________________



(Please print)

COMPANY:
_________________________________________________

Please respond by Thursday, July 6th to:
Cheryll Cranmer

Phone:  
(724) 285-8347

Fax:

(724) 285-4999

Email:
cheryll.cranmer@wapgh.org
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